
 

 
 
 
 
Delegated Decisions by Cabinet Member for Children, Young 
People & Families - Tuesday, 5 October 2010 
 
Statement of Decision 
 
Present: 
Councillor Louise Chapman 
 
Officers:  John Mitchell and Ruth Kempson (Children, Young People & 

Families; Louise Mendonca and Julie Dean (Chief Executive’s 
Office). 
 

 
 
Chill Out Fund 2010/11 - October 2010 
 
Documentation considered: 
Report Chill Out Fund 2010/11 - October 2010 

 
A copy is attached to the signed copy of this decision. 
 
Cabinet Member’s Comments 
 
The Cabinet Member for Children, Young People and Families considered a report 
(CMDCY4) giving details of bids for grant support from the Chill Out Fund 2010-2011 
received from the following organisations: 
 

• Rebound 
• Didcot Cricket Club 
• Wolvercote Young People Club 
• Blackbird Leys Youth Centre 
• Riverside Centre 

 
John Mitchell and Ruth Kempson advised Councillor Chapman that the bids could be 
agreed in principle, subject to the subsequent release of the necessary funding. 
 
Decision 
 
Having regard to the arguments and options set out in the documentation before me, 
the representations made to me and the further considerations set out above, I 
confirm my decisions on this matter as follows: 
  

(a) all the bids be agreed in principle, with the exception of the Rebound 
application, subject to the subsequent release of the necessary funding; 
and 

(b) the Rebound bid be supported in principle, but that the applicants be 
requested to submit a further bid nearer the target date. 

 
 



Signed  .....................................................................................  
 Cabinet Member for Children, Young People & Families 
 
Date ……………………………………. 


